

City of Waltham

Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor CITY OF WALTHAM CITY CLERK'S OFFICE 2017 JUN 22 A 11: 43 RECORDED

June 22, 2017

TO: The City Council

RE: Monetary Donation from Friends of Hurley House, Inc.

Dear Councillors:

I respectfully request acceptance of a donation from the Friends of Hurley House, Inc. in the amount of \$5,000.00 for the City of Waltham Police Department to support efforts of the Police Department in providing programs that will make a difference in the lives of children in the Waltham GREAT Program. The Chief's request is that the money be deposited into the Waltham Police Department Charities GREAT account.

Enclosed please find a communication from Chief MacPherson. The Chief of Police is available to answer any questions you may have regarding this request.

Sincerely,

Jeannette A. McCarthy

JAM/ccb Enclosure

cc: Chief MacPherson

Friends of Hurley House, Inc.



Waltham Police Department

POLICE

"Protecting and Serving with Pride"

Keith D. MacPherson Chief of Police

June 20, 2017

Honorable Jeannette A. McCarthy Mayor Waltham City Hall 610 Main Street Waltham, MA 02452

Re: Monetary Donation from Friends of Hurley House, Inc.

Dear Mayor McCarthy:

Friends of Hurley House, Inc. has made a donation to the City of Waltham Police Department in the amount of five thousand dollars (\$5,000.00).

This donation represents their support of our efforts in providing programs that will make a difference in the lives of children in the Waltham GREAT Program.

I respectfully request your permission, and that of the City Council, to accept this donation, which will be deposited into the Waltham Police Department Charities GREAT account.

Sincerely,

Keith D. MacPherson

Chief of Police

KDM/Img Enclosure c: File

JUN 2 1 2017
MAYOR'S OFFICE

Hurley House, Inc.
12 Lowell Street
P.0.Box 540662
Waltham, MA 02454-0662
781-899-2540
781-891-4323
781-891-9293 FAX
www.thehurleyhouse.com
hurleyhouse12@comcast.net



June 6, 2017

Officer Ann Frassica GREAT Program Waltham Police Department 155 Lexington Street Waltham, MA 02453

Dear Ann:

The Friends of Hurley House Board of Directors has voted to approve continued financial support to the Waltham Police Department for their efforts, training and guidance to the youth of the city. Please find enclosed a donation in the amount of \$5,000.00 to support the Waltham GREAT Program.

It is our hope that this financial support will be directed to both Elementary School and Middle School students to highlight topics related to the avoidance of gang pressure, youth violence, and drug and alcohol abuse.

Respectfully,

David F. Moore

Treasurer

Board of Directors

Friends of Hurley House, Inc.

CC: Michael Aucoin, Vice President - Friends of Hurley House, Inc. Daniel Somers, Clerk - Friends of Hurley House, Inc.